-2-The Principal. McGill University. March 2nd. house of Dr. Harrison be regarded as an alternative? At present it is occupied by a number of stenographers and two teachers of the High School. I have had a long talk with Mr. Ward on this question and he agreed that it did not seem necessary for me to go outside the College. I understand that Mr. Ward is going to mention the matter to you. If you have a few minutes at your disposal next time you are out at the College I should be very grateful for the opportunity of laying my case before you. Yours sincerely. Williagie W. C. Quayle, Professor of Physics.